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The Belmont Condominium Trust


July 2, 2015
Dear Belmont Owner,

I am writing to update you on several items. First of all, the Annual Owners Meeting is going to be held on July 25th at 10:00am on the restaurant deck. There will be several presentations at this meeting that will be of interest. These include a Real Estate Update from Sandra Tanco of Kinlin Grover; a presentation from our landscaper, Craig Whitten and a presentation from Tom Sullivan, our Insurance Broker from Sullivan, Garrity and Diggins. All will be available to answer your questions after their individual talks.

We will also hold the election of the Trustees to a three year term. You may or may not know that George Davagian is not seeking reelection this year and there was only one non incumbent candidate that sent in nomination papers. George has served the Belmont for nine years and been an invaluable asset to your property, as he is extremely knowledgeable in construction matters and engineering. He also worked very hard on the Reserve Replacement Study. We wish him well as he steps down from the Board. There will be no formal ballot as we will hold a “show of hands” vote to accept the two owners that are running. They are Jim Hilliard and Terry Milka I have attached their resumes to this letter as well as minutes from the last five Board Meetings.
Please remember that as you have until July 10, 2015 to prominently mark and date any personal items in the Chair Room, Bicycle Racks and Owners Storage Rooms. You must place your name, and the date including the year 2015 on your items; otherwise they will be disposed of. You may not email or call the office, requesting us to mark items; this must be done by you! This subject has been discussed at last summer’s meetings and the first two onsite meetings this summer, so this will not come as a surprise. 

We have several projects planned for the 2015/2016 off season. The largest is the replacement of the roof on Buildings One and Two. We also plan on completing the painting of the hallways and the installation of new carpet in two more buildings. 
In the Welcome Package, it was mentioned you should strongly consider replacing the old style gate valves with Ball Valves. The gate valves tend to fail over time and since you’re required to turn the water off to your units when you leave the property for extended periods of time; the old style valves may not fully shut off, exposing you or your neighbors to serious water damage. This did occur to an owner this past spring.
Please remember that you will need to pick up Mr. Thirsty’s at the end of the season if you live on any floor above the first floor in the mid-rise buildings. They must be placed in the window wells and the sliding door tracks to prevent water penetration. Even the brand new doors and windows are subject to water in a driving rain that’s directly out of the east. 

Please remember to make reservations for the restaurant in advance and also please contact them if you need to cancel your reservation so that wait listed people may fill those tables. The numbers to call are 508-432-5674 or call the Academy Ocean Grill at 508-240-1585. Please tell them that the reservation request is for the Belmont.
We have many new residents here at the Belmont. Please make them feel welcome. I hope that you all enjoy the balance of the summer. As always, I am available for any questions or concerns.
Sincerely,

Jay Donovan
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Property Manger

The Belmont (  One Belmont Road (  West Harwich, MA  02671

Phone 508-432-8028  (   Fax 508-432-6212

Email   belmontmanager@comcast.net

 Website    
    http://www.thebelmont.net
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